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PRESS RELEASE 

The Office of Inspector General along with the New Haven Police Department and Connecticut 
State Police Central District Major Crime Squad are investigating an officer-involved shooting 
incident that occurred in New Haven today at approximately 1:30 a.m.  New Haven Police Officer 
Chad Curry, while investigating a motor vehicle accident on Chapel Street, came under gunfire 
by a suspect.  During an exchange of gunfire, Officer Curry was hit twice.  The suspect fled on 
foot. The officer was treated at Yale New Haven Hospital and released. 

The dashboard camera in Officer Curry’s police cruiser recorded the incident.  To access that 
recording click here. 

The investigation is continuing. 
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